
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

RICHMOND, MISSOURI, MAY 13, 2025 

PRAYER: Brian Guy 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Mark Sowder 

Mayor Mike Wright called to order the regular meeting of the City Council of the City of 
Richmond, Missouri on Tuesday, May 13, 2025, at 6:30 p.m. 

ROLL CALL: Council Present: Mayor Mike Wright, June Paige, Rob Brash, Rodney Williams, 
Barb Hardwick, Bob Bond and Deanna Guy. Absent: Rob Kinnard, and Ron Peterson 

ROLL CALL: Staff Present: City Clerk Saige Mason, Police Chief Scott Bagley, Fire Chief 
Mark Sowder, Public Works Director Dale Shipp, Community Development Director Lisa 
Hastings, Parks and Recreation Director Haley Williams, and City Attorney Chris Williams. 

WELCOMING REMARKS: Mayor Wright welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES: April 22, 2025, regular meeting minutes approved as printed. 

COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE: None. 

ADOPTION OF AGENDA: 

Appointment to the agenda Motion to adopt by Councilor Bond, second by Councilor Guy. Roll 
Called: A YES: Bond, Guy, Hardwick, Brash, Williams and Paige. NAYS: None. Motion 
approved 6-0. 

REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEES: 

A. Finance: Deanna Guy. -The Committee has not met.
B. Ordinance: Barb Hardwick. - The Committee has not met.
C. Public Works: Barb Hardwick. -The Committee has not met.
D. Public Safety: Rob Kinnard. - The Committee has not met.
E. Park Board Liaison: Deanna Guy - We met on May 5th, 2025. We received an update

from, Parks and Recreation Director, Haley Williams, as they are very busy getting the
parks updated and programs going. They are working on ways to start implementing the
Parks Master Plan. They are working hard. Work on the pool for the opening1season is
also underway thanks to Parks and Recreation and Public Works. We have been told the
shelter looks really good with its new paint.

MAYOR'S REPORT: Mike Wright. 
I've had lots of conversations with City Administrator Willim since I have been down for a few 
weeks. It is good to be back. 

- I would like to recognize a couple of our police officers, Lt. Brandon Ray, and Segreant
Luke Covey, who both received from the Missouri Police Chiefs Association, medals of
Valor. They had a situation about a year ago that they handled very professionally and




